
 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: City Administrator Ron Johnson 
 
SUBJECT:    City Charter- Section 4.05 City Attorney 
 
DATE: January 31, 2017 
 
BACKGROUND 
It was pointed out that Section 4.05 THE CITY ATTORNEY of the City Charter states 
as follows:  “Among other duties, the City Attorney must attend Council meetings … for 
the City.” 
 
I discussed this with Mayor Robinson and it was decided to have a representative of 
Campbell Knutson Professional Association, who represents us as City Attorney, 
present at this meeting.  Roger Knutson informed me that his firm will be represented at 
this meeting by attorney Amy Schutt.   
 
In addition, he responded to Section 4.05 with the attached letter in which he states “If a 
provision is directory, it is informational and strict compliance is not required.”  Council 
would not need the City Attorney represented at all meetings with this in mind, nor 
would you need to modify the Charter.   
 
Fortunately, the need to have City Attorney representation at City Council meetings has 
been minimal.  It is rare when a legal opinion is needed immediately during a meeting, 
and can be requested of the City Attorney after the meeting and brought back to a 
future meeting. 
 
If the City Attorney was present at all regular meetings that are of normal length, it 
would cost approximately $350 per meeting or $9,100 per year. 
 
If Council wants to modify the Charter by deleting or modifying this Charter provision, 
this would require approval by the voters to approve any change at a special or regular 
election, or Council could ask the District Court to appoint (seven) members to the 
Charter Commission and follow that path.  Staff will provide more detailed information 
about that process at a future meeting if this is the direction Council chooses. 

 
City Attorney Knutson’s recommendation is there is no need to amend the Charter. 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Provide direction as to how Council would like to proceed related to Section 4.05 of the 
City Charter.   
 
Attachment(s):   January 24, 2017 Campbell Knutson letter 




